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· Remember Football Club: Fridays 2.50pm- 3.45pm for any new members of ACE to join football squad! 

· Easter revision classes for those pupils studying French as their GCSE is in April. Keep looking at our website for dates

·  ACE WEBSITE – please go to the Sandfield Park School website to find the ACE pages. These will have useful information in the Parent Zone including copies of letters sent home with pupils. There is also a new Student Zone to support all the pupils with learning, exams and homework.
· Tuck Shop- We now have a healthy tuck-shop every day, with a variety of low fat crisps, cereal bars and fruit juices. We can also offer toast for 20p a slice, with jam. What a bargain!
· Three peaks challenge- Claire Austin our ACE CAMHS key worker will be undertaking the mammoth task of climbing Ben Nevis, Scarfel Pike and Snowden in 24 hours in June. These are the 3 largest mountains in England, Scotland and Wales. Claire has proved she has the strength after successfully climbing Mount Kilimanjaro in Africa   last year, to raise fund for Alzheimer’s.

This time around she has chosen ACE and CAMHS to benefit from her sponsors. Please find attached a sponsor form and let’s help Claire raise as much as we can for ACE and CAMHS to benefit our students. What a star!
·  Slice Project- encouraging children to be more involved in art- Through my eyes’ a photography and visual arts project.
· ACE UNIFORM – Please remember that as from Monday 9 April pupils in Years 7 to 10 must wear a white school shirt/blouse and black school trousers/skirt. Year 11 pupils to continue to wear plain white top and plain black trousers/skirt. We thank you for your continued support in making this a place to be proud of.

                                                Attendance Spring Term
	 January- February half term

18 pupils achieved 90% or more attendance for the first half term. 3 of these pupils achieved 100% attendance.

Well Done to : Richard- Y10
                           Ben S    - Y8
                           Amy C   - Y10
 
	September- Easter 
 18 pupils achieved 90% or more attendance for the second half term. 1 of these pupils achieved 100% attendance.
Well done to: Ben S-Y8
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ACE Newsletter        �





Trips and activities


 


SCHOOL PARLIAMENT-Pupils from KS3 and 4 have continued to be involved with workshops at the town hall, mixing with children from schools across Liverpool to discuss issues that relate to their health and education.  


Neurochampions-  Tomos, Tobi, Ben F, Ben S & Dom have attended weekly workshops with Targeted Services to produce multi-media presentations. In addition Tomos was part of a team of inventors who won FIRST PRIZE in a Hackathon Event. All are a credit to ACE and their parents.





Coffee morning - our second coffee morning was again a great success allowing Claire Austin, our onsite CAMHS worker and Cathy Cookson, our link worker to chat with parents about their children’s wellbeing and sleep hygiene.





Library visit- Students got the chance to visit and register at the Central library borrowing books to help with their research projects.





SLICE project - run by Sarah Spoor from Sandfield Park has offered our students some fantastic opportunities to explore and learn


These have included:





Seized-   KS3 visited the Maritime Museum to watch a performance and participate in workshops as part of a drugs awareness programme to help young people make informed decisions





Now Festival- students from De La Salle, St Helens came to deliver a very thought provoking performance about friendship.





Feeling Funny- Involved Year 11 enjoying a workshop at school to build confidence through humour


               Thanks Sarah





 





  





 


 











Dear Parents/Careers 





It has been a very eventful Spring Term. The unexpected snow was enjoyed immensely by all our students as they took the opportunity to play outside and have snowball fights. The 2nd wave was welcomed even more as it gave them a day off! 





There has been lots of activities taking place and we hope our newsletter will help you stay informed and up to date with your child’s education.


We have recently taken part in World Book Day� which proved to be a huge success. Students were able to bring a book in for the day and encouraged to read in every lesson. Students had to carry the book around with them all day and had to remember not to lose it! Remember READERS are LEADERS! Well done to every successful reader!        








Subjects news





Science -This term in key stage 3 Science we have been learning how to use Microscopes and earning our microscope license. Looking at all things microscopic including red blood cells, muscle tissue and bone fragments. In Key stage 4 we have been learning about Homeostasis and how the body regulates its’ core temperature.


�


Pupils have written a letter to Bear Grylls to advise him on his next adventure and we are currently awaiting a response. Entry level Science classes have completed 4 of the 6 internally assessed exams all with great success so far. Well done everyone keep up the hard work. 





ASDAN- Students from KS4C have begun their work experience at the World Museum. They have been placed in a variety of different roles to help prepare them for the world of work.





History-KS4 students are completing the Anglo-Saxons and the Civil Rights movement in preparation for the examinations.


Revision is the key to success so all students should be planning out their studies at home to ensure they are fully prepared!  








 











English -This half term KS3 have been studying writing for a purpose. Students have been working on different writing styles which has included making and designing a ‘new’ product and trying to get their audience to buy it.   


In KS4, students have been working hard on their GSCE’s and have been practising their reading and writing skills helping prepare them for the real thing in the not too distant future. 


Start your revision now!   


  


 Maths -This term pupils have been working on:


Ratio


Proportion


Lovely algebra


Linear equations


y = mx + c


Pupils have been preparing for (and will continue to do so) their GCSE and Functional Skills exams in May and June. A valuable website which has past papers, worked answers, online revision and also “how to do it” guides is � HYPERLINK "http://www.mathsmadeeasy.co.uk" �www.mathsmadeeasy.co.uk�. It is constantly updated and so will have reliable and up to date information on there. It’s free and excellent. 





 


 





 





    








  


 


     





             Upcoming Events…





These attendance figures are a fantastic achievement for pupils at ACE. We will try our best to support pupils and parents so that attendance can continue to improve. 








New initiative


Attendance Prize.  Students achieving over 90% attendance each half term will be rewarded by being taken out for breakfast or lunch. Further details to follow





A big thankyou to all staff, and pupils for their commitment and hard work this term. We look forward to seeing all KS4 parents on Wednesday 25th April 4-7pm.  





Best Wishes











Wendy Henshaw (Head of ACE)


Mark Hilton (Headteacher)








